MINUTES OF HUMBLETON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
On THURSDAY 26 MAY 2022,
Held at Maple Garage

17.95 Present: Councillors: F Caley (FC); L Brazier (LB); H Stannard (HS) ; H Jackson (HJ) &
C Scott (CS)
Apologies :  J Burton (JB) & N Broughton (NB),
Officer: Mrs Vanessa Nolan
Residents: None
Non-residents: None
17.96 Public Forum
None

17.97 Declarations of Pecuniary & Non-Pecuniary Interests
Councillor LB declared an interest in Flinton land.
Councillor FC declared an interest in Rathlin, Heron’s Trust and Carr Farm.

17.98 Minutes of previous meeting approved.

17.99 Matters Arising

a) Anti-social behaviour / graffiti / vandalism — a recap of the current issues which had occurred
in Humbleton — criminal damage to the new build at the Old School, graffiti on village signs and
the bridge at the west end of the village, damage to the cricket covers on the playing field and fires
in the farmer’s field next to the playing field. Both the police and the ERYC ASB team have been
involved. If anyone experiences any issues, please contact ERYC Housing on 01482 396301 and
let the Clerk know so it can be followed up. Our villages should be a safe area for our children to
play out without being subjected to antisocial behaviour and we all need to act to report any
unacceptable behaviour.

b) Highways / Street Services. Potholes still a problem on the Lelley Road — Clerk keeps raising.
Broken fingerboard at Moor Cottages still awaiting repair.

c) Police reports / Neighbourhood Watch. Apart from the earlier mentioned ASB in (a), our
villages have been quiet. However Fitling has had several outbuildings broken into, and Maple
Garage office door was rammed. There have also been instances of heating oil stolen in Fitling
and Aldbrough (March).

d) Maintenance schedule — replacement glass purchased for Flinton phone box now arrived to be
fitted. The box for the defib in Flinton does not close properly — FC offered to look at a solution.

The 2 new generators have been purchased and are at Maple Garage,
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e) Parish Clock — the quote for the cleaning of the guano was finally received £3K, so just waiting
for a scaffolding quote. The future of the church is the biggest risk as other churches in Holderness
are closing.

f) Heron’s Trust — the 2 new houses are well developed and look in keeping with the other houses
in the area. The recent vandalism has been a small set back, and the new chimneys are now in
place. Work continues the Old School itself with the roof slates and timbers now removed. The
old changing rooms have also been demolished. Heron’s Trust are keen to get locals on the list
for the new housing as the 2 new builds hope to be available from July.

g) Community Plan —work will start on updating the plan with a new action plan.

h) Friends of Humbleton — Jubilee event to be held at the church on 4™ June from 1pm. Due to
many people not being available / doing other things, it has been changed to a village picnic with
sports (if enough turn up), using the church for toilets and water.

i) Jubilee Gifts — the planting of a tree in the village was discussed — Clerk to raise with ERYC as

a suitable location.

18.00 Correspondence

e Email from North Newbald Parish Council updating their last correspondence —
RESOLVED to continue to support them.

e Community Payback — the Police & Crime Commissioner has written asking for
suggestions for the project — suggestions included Flinton pathway needs tidying and a
litter pick. Litter picking around the villages and rurally would be beneficial.

e Tansterne Lane Signs — a resident had been in touch about the signs on Tansterne Lane
stating ‘Unsuitable for HGV.” This was discussed and it was RESOLVED that the clerk
contact ERYC and ask for advice as these are not new signs and hold are advisory in nature
and so HGV can use the road legally. Clerk to contact ERYC and the resident.

e East Riding Community Governance Review — an email had been received from ERYC
who are proposing to conduct a review of the entire area to consider whether any changes
are required to any of the parishes in the area. It was RESOLVED that no changes were
required for our parish and the Clerk to feedback accordingly.

e Code of Conduct training is available for all councillors on 22 June 2022 via Zoom.

18.01 Accounts
a) Approved the following payments:
Npower for festival lighting £205.31
V Nolan — salary £231.00
HMRC — PAYE £154.00
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b) Bank balance - £6,665.29. The Investment Account with NS&I was had been closed
successfully and transferred to Lloyds Bank.

¢) Annual accounts for 22/23 was circulated prior to the meeting.

e) Withernwick Windfarm grant — 2 x generators purchased, and the grant claim submitted on
time. We received £1,000 and spent £899.98 on the generators and requested that the balance of
£100.02 be spent on the festival lighting which was agreed.

18.02 Planning
a) Rathlin — the extension to the West Newton A wellsite was approved.
b) Rathlin — the variation of the 24m time limit to allow for a further 36m was approved.
¢) Heron Trust — variation to conditions regarding occupation of the new builds whilst construction
continued the Old School were approved.
d) Heron Trust — variation to omit the reconstruction of the front chimney stack, change window
and door material from aluminium and painted timber to uPVC throughout, omit the brick-built
cycle store and provide bike shelter instead, omit brickwork rear boundary walls and erect close
boarded fence instead. This was discussed and RESOLVED no objections.
e) Tansterne expansion project — no update.

f) Carr Farm windows — with the conservation officer.

18.03 Any Other Business
e East Riding Stages Rally 2023 — consultation had been received after the successful Rally
in February 2022, to hold another on 26 February 2023. It was RESOLVED that no
objections except concern was raised due to some crop damage near Pasture Corner that

needs resolving for 2023.

18.04 Date of next meeting
Thursday 8 September at 7pm at Maple Garage.
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